
Minutes of Highways and Environment Committee 
held at the Library/Community Centre on Tuesday, 6 April 2010

Present:-  Cllrs C Bament, I Barratt, B Chattaway, Mrs A Gunnett and  Mrs E Nunn, 

In Attendance: None

10/015e Apologies: Cllrs M Lacey and S Gilkes 

10/016e Declarations of Interest: There were no declarations of interest on agenda 
items

10/017e Minutes of last Meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on 2 Fenruary 
2009 were approved and signed

10/018e Matters Arising:
There were no matters arising, which were not already on the agenda.

10/018e Feasibility of a Late Night Bus Service
There was a concern regarding the behaviour of passengers after they were dropped 
off late at night. Another concern was the cost, it may be cheaper to share a taxi 
between 4 or 5 persons. It was decided to see if the scheme suggested by KPD taxis in 
the village to run a mini bus came off. Chairman to contact them.

10/019e Costs Required to Changes to Parish Council’s Street Lighting £254.36
As there did not seem to be any visible savings to the PC if the lights were changed, it 
was decided not to change the lights.

10/020e Mobile Cinema
Cllr E.Nunn to contact the George { Mrs J Sharpe } to explain how the system 
worked then report back at next meeting.

10/021e Discussion on Contributing Towards a Crossing Across the Bypass to the 
Country Park
Following a lively discussion it was decided not to contribute towards the crossing 
over the By pass. It was not considered to be a safe option. and the PC should keep 
pushing for a bridge. This is to be recommended to the Full Council.

10/022e Matter for Report
It was noted that a car is parking outside Saxon Heights on the verge, which is planted 
with bulbs. 

Meeting Closed at 8.05pm next meeting Tuesday 1 June 2010


